Electronic Communications Committee
November 9, 2023

Attendees:
Dr. Constance Bails, ECC Chair — Area X, Chapter 737 Fairfax
Deborah Fisk, Assistant Chair — Area lll, Chapter 2265 Midlothian
John Bails, VFN Network Coordinator - Area X, Chapter 737 Fairfax
Frances Boatman, President — Area VII, Chapter 111 Roanoke Valley
Area Il — Fran Sansone — Chapter 974 Virginia Beach
Area IV — Deborah Brown — Chapter 1697 Brentwood
Area IV — Willie Levenston — Chapter 1697 Brentwood
Area VIl — Ellie Long — Chapter 111 Roanoke Valley
Area IX —John Bankson — Chapter 1159 Annandale
Area X — Nancy Palmerino, Chapter 007 Arlington
1* Vice President Larry Mcllwee
Area IV Vice President Graylin Taylor
Area VIl Vice President Missy Groppel
Area X Vice President Ted Pasek

Absent:
Stan Palen, VFN Webmaster — Area VIII, Chapter 595 Colonial Beach
Area | — Marilyn Riddle — Chapter 685 Williamsburg
Area lll — Cynthia Graunke — Chapter 2265 Midlothian

Meeting was called to order by Dr. Bails at 4:00 pm on Thursday, November 9, 2023.

Dr. Bails welcomed our guests and reviewed the history and mission of the Electronic
Communications Committee. The ECC worked to straighten out the database and to reach out to
VEN Membership to help them with anything electronically. The ECC has consistency, unity, buy-
in, and training on Zoom. Ten Zoom licenses were purchased by VFN (including one for each Area)
to stay alive during the pandemic. We kept VFN afloat and are very proud of it. Our goal now is to
help the Area VPs reach out to the masses.

VFN Facebook was discussed and it was recommended by John Bankson that we need restrictions
on what is being posted. Dr. Bails will set up a Facebook meeting.

It was recommended by Graylin Taylor that we come up with a plan of action. Mr. Taylor will
submit recommendations.

Action Items:
- Dr. Bails will set up a Facebook meeting.
- Mr. Taylor will submit recommendations on a plan of action.

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 16™ at 4:00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:38 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Frances E. Boatman
Recording Secretary



